PTG 12.7.22

In attendance: Katie, Gillmeister, Lisa Hall, Holly Burch, Steven Wiltshire, Jocelyn

Bauman,

On zoom: Victoria Bagu, Tiffany Bubriski,

Meeting started at 7:06.

Katie went over the November Meeting Minutes.

Motion to approve by Lisa, second by Steven Wiltshire and majority approved.

Treasurer's report: Lisa went through the Treasurer's Report.

Motion to approve by Jocelyn Bauman, second by Victoria Bagu and majority approved.

Ms. Camyre has \$40 left in her budget.

As far as the Pink Cap subscription we are waiting on Julie to hear who already has a subscription to get reimbursed. Going forward we will see about paying for an all school annual subscription.

Principal's update:

NSES

Dec 22 is the winter celebration with the Principal's Karaoke challenge and NSES talent show. Mr. Wiltshire requested the PTG purchase the glow sticks for that event.

Spirit week is happening right now, spear headed but the student council.

The Book Fair was a big success. For the spring, Mrs. Lewis would like to be involved in the art gallery walk/Book Fair shopping night. The Hour of Code is happening tomorrow.

March 16 - Fundraiser for Nature's classroom with Bingo and pasta dinner. Katie suggested tip jars for donations.

Great reviews for the pancake breakfast at NGES.

Brief summary of December Book Fairs. Both North Street and North Grafton made about \$7,500 each.

Year Books. The cover contest was already sent out to students. We are low on the submissions so hopefully the principals can do one more push. Deadline was 12.22 but Mr. Wiltshire suggested we extend it to mid January to get more submissions.

Stella asked to encourage teachers to submit photos as well and get more 6th grade student volunteers.

We should look for volunteers to work on the NGES yearbook.

Board and Brush. We had to pay \$30 because we didn't have enough people.

Pancake Breakfast.

For the pancake breakfast we made \$1,000. The cost was about \$750 so we did make some profit. We had about 500 people in attendance, which far surpassed our expectations.

It was a great success!

Movie Night

We expect most people to just come pay at the door. We don't have many signed up in advance. If we have enough volunteers we can set up some activities in the gym for those who want to socialize and not necessarily watch the movie.

Katie will go to BJ's to get the supplies for the movie night. Popcorn and candy.

We have 4 high school volunteers signed up. We will have some adults there too.

Jocelyn asked if there would be interest in the banking program. We would need to touch base with the Homefield Bank to maybe update the equipment.

Cookie swap

We will need about 160 boxes for the cookie swap.

Jocelyn will make a sign up and share a post about donating the cookies for both schools. They can be store bought or homemade.

Spring Fling

March 23rd at Highfield's.

We need to get volunteers to help us gather silent auction and raffle items for both Spring Fling and Fun Fair.

Meeting adjourned at 8:14pm

Motion to approve Katie Gillmeister, second by Lisa Hall and majority approved.